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Annual Report 

For the Annual General Meeting held on 

Monday, 23rd November 2020 via Hotair Teleconference. 

 

The LAF Board: 

Chair  Fran Maunton 

Vice Chair Vivienne Parker-White 

Treasurer Michael Gates 

Thanks are extended to each of the Board members for their contribution to the LAF 

activities in the last 12 months. 

 

Constitution Update  

The process of Constitutional amendments as agreed & voted on at the 2019 AGM 

has been completed as required via ASIC and adopted for operation by the LAF. 

 

Membership 

As a result of constitutional amendment, we welcomed the receipt of membership 

applications from Lacrosse WA, Lacrosse SA, NSW Lacrosse & Queensland Lacrosse. 

 

Meetings 

All business of the LAF has been conducted via teleconference during 2019 & 20.  

 

Achievements 

 Funded LSA Catholic Schools Program in Term 4 - $3000.00 

https://www.lacrosseaustraliafoundation.com.au/programs-funded/ 

 

Attachment 2. 

https://www.lacrosseaustraliafoundation.com.au/programs-funded/
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 Attended & surveyed members at the ALA Forum. 

 

 Successful fund raising campaign supported by ALA Award recipients & Board 

Members to secure a contract with Circus Media to assist with a Brand & 

Social Media strategy, supporting the LAF Board in an area that a gap in 

expertise existed. 

 

 We extend our sincere thanks are extended to Carly Post of Circus Media for 

her professional contribution to & support of the LAF. 

 

 Positive response to invitation to contribute to Circus Media brand strategy 

workshop by interested lacrosseurs from several ALA Member Associations. 

Thanks are extended to: 

Theo Kwas (Vic) 

Kelvin Minerds (Vic) 

Joann Lewis (NSW) 

Rod Ansell (Vic) 

Tyler Nolf (NSW) 

 

 Steady growth in the LAF social media presence and reach. 

 

 

 

Fran Maunton 

Chair 

28th October 2020 


